

# Draft Notes

**Meeting:** St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel Community Network Panel  
Extra Ordinary Meeting

**Date:** Monday 9<sup>th</sup> September 2019

**Time:** 7pm – 9pm

**Location:** Alexander Hall, St Blazey

Present	Title/Representing
Pauline Giles CC (Chair)	Cornwall Councillor – St Blazey
Jordan Rowse CC	Cornwall Councillor – Par & St Blazey Gate
Colin Martin CC	Cornwall Councillor - Lostwithiel
Mel O’Sullivan	Cornwall Council Head of Legal Services
Rachael Tatlow	Cormac
S Turner	Lanlivery Parish Council
C Haley	Lanlivery Parish Council
Karen Ross	Lostwithiel Town Council
Pam Jarrett	Lostwithiel Town Council
Tim Jarrett	Lostwithiel Town Council
Michaela Linfoot	Luxulyan Parish Council
Kay Roberts	Lanlivery Parish Council
Tony Nethercott	St Blaise Town Council
Roy Taylor	St Blaise Town Council
Caroline Wildish	Tywardreath & Par Parish Council
Ruth Finlay	Fowey Town Council
Debbie Pugh-Jones	St Sampson Parish Council
David Jenkinson	St Sampson Parish Council
Members of public	1
Tasha Davis	Cornwall Council, Community Link Officer St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel
Allison Worth	Cornwall Council, Communities Support Assistant

**Notes:**

Item		Action
1	<p><b>Health &amp; Safety Information</b></p> <p>The Health &amp; Safety arrangements for the meeting were confirmed.</p>	
2	<p><b>Introductions and Apologies</b></p> <p>PG welcomed everyone to the meeting, introductions were made and apologies noted.</p>	
3	<p><b>Highways Scheme</b></p> <p>Funding split 5 ways per ward – this should have been discussed at all respective Parish/Town Councils in order for decision to be made this evening. TD read out and clarified wording provided by Mel O’Sullivan. Proposal is to split the funding per ward and if at the end of the year funds remain then the Cllrs are to discuss where best utilised. This principal is to be agreed annually. It was decided to stick to original proposal 5 way split with any unspent funds to go back into CNP collective pot for use after further discussion. All in favour.</p> <p>Mobile speed activated signs (MSAS) –Following discussion a show of hands was requested (one vote per Parish/Town Council) to indicate in favour or not for 8 moves of the unit and purchase 2 extra moves so each area gets the unit twice a year. Opinions as follows: Fowey - no, St Blazey - no, Lostwithiel - no, Lanlivery - no.</p> <p>Year Two Submissions – TD ran through the list and explained progress and where clarification is needed. (info sheet to go out with these notes). TD is to clarify how long a submission remains ‘live’ and at what point an agreement should be reached to decide it is no longer viable. Concerns raised re A390 and how best to action approach – a meeting is proposed to review this. CC will approach Portfolio holder to clarify.</p>	<p><b>TD/MOS</b></p> <p><b>TD</b></p> <p><b>TD/RT</b></p>
4	<p><b>Network Project – Waste/re-cycling rates</b></p> <p>Rachel Reid of the recycling team is happy to work with us on this project. We need to consider what the barrier is to people to recycle? A group is needed to get this project off the ground – TD, TN, PG, JR, PJ – to meet and discuss. Visit to recycling centres suggested however some Councils have already visited. RF asked for clarification on rates of recycling including commercial waste. It was advised that the large recycling banks are to be phased out with the introduction of the new waste collection schedules.</p>	<p>TD, TN,PG, JR, PJ</p>
5	<p><b>Public Questions</b></p> <p>Stile – TD to clarify correct position.</p>	

	<p>Please note: Localism Summit is coming up; CGR Consultation is underway, Dogs on Beaches consultation is underway.</p> <p>Speedwatch information has been placed in PL24 if anyone wishes to volunteer.</p>	
6	<p><b>Next Meeting</b></p> <p>Date: Monday 14<sup>th</sup> October 2019  Venue: Alexander Hall, St Blazey  Theme: Community Safety</p> <p>The meeting closed at 20.07pm</p>	